# University of Northern Colorado Panhellenic Council Meeting

8/29/2022

- Call to Order
  - I call this Panhellenic Council meeting to order at 5:01pm on August 29<sup>th</sup>, 2022
- Panhellenic Creed
  - We will start with reciting the Panhellenic Creed
  - Please pass the creed to your left and leave it on the last remaining chair.
- Attendance
  - o Alpha Omicron Pi: Present
  - o Alpha Phi: Present
  - o Alpha Sigma Alpha: Present
  - Delta Zeta: PresentSigma Kappa: Present
- Approval of Agenda/Minutes
  - Approved
- Guest Speakers
  - o N/A
- Reports
  - Greek Advisor
    - Patricia Hartley (<u>Patricia.Hartley@unco.edu</u>) & Kate Suiter (<u>Kate.Suiter@unco.edu</u>)
      - Kate- Please let me know if you need anything from me!
  - Officer Reports
    - President: Adrianna Choury (Adrianna.Choury@unco.edu)
      - Hello everyone, I hope you all had a good first week back! And thank you all for coming to our first Panhellenic meeting of the semester. I sent out a new order of operations to presidents last week. This is what we will be following from here on out. Presidents, please share this with your chapters if you haven't already (maybe even at meeting tonight) or at least with your officers. We are more than happy to answer any questions but by following this we can give you a straight answer and eliminate any confusion that may be happening. I know it's hard and it's easier to just go to any one of us, but this is what needs to happen moving forward. 9 times out of 10 the answer was already shared with your delegate/president or the corresponding officer in your chapter so maybe

even check with them first. I love talking to you all, but I can't be sending the same text/email 10 different times. This is extremely important with Recruitment right around the conner. You will notice I put a little "What should come to me" section under each position holder. I just want to speak briefly on one of them, if you have anything that has to do with infractions, please contact Hope and only Hope, or Kate if necessary. Hope will then notify myself and Taylor if needed. If you have any questions, please let me know. I don't want you to think you can't come to me or any of exec I just want us to be effective and be able to run things smoothly. Lastly my office hours will remain on Monday from 11am-4pm. Have a great week!

- Vice-President: Adrianna Choury & Hope Grossaint
  - Moving forward this position will be a little different and it will be split up between Hope and myself for the remainder of the term. Because of this I will now be handling meeting minutes, communication with delegates, and Bylaws. Anything to do with finances and chapter rosters will now be handled by Hope.
  - Dues will be due September 26<sup>th</sup> at meeting, \$15 per member and this will include new members.
- Director or Recruitment: Taylor Apala (Taylor.Apala@unco.edu)
  - Hi everyone! I wanted to start off by saying thank you for all your hard work! I know that work week was long and hard, but I appreciate all your great attitudes! Recruitment starts this Friday! Make sure you are familiar with all the rules that come along with that! I cannot wait to see everyone's hard work paid off! I hope you have a great week!
- Director of External Affairs: Vacant
  - Applications for this position are due to <u>Adrianna.Choury@unco.edu</u> by September 1<sup>st</sup> at 5:00pm. The Panhellenic Council will then announce our selections to the candidates on September 7<sup>th</sup>. Due to NPC rules the selection of this officer cannot be made any sooner otherwise the selected officer can't participate in recruitment with their chapter. If you have any questions, please contact Adrianna! Exciting news, Homecoming is coming up quick, September 19<sup>th</sup>-24<sup>th</sup>! We are in the process of getting all of the

events and information figured out and will be able to share more details soon! Please be patient with me (Adrianna) as I am not taking this position over until it is filled.

- Director of Risk Management: Hope Grossaint (<u>Hope.Grossaint@unco.edu</u>)
  - Hi everyone, Happy Second week of school, and happy recruitment! Couple things from me. First off, starting today we are 100% dry until September 6th at 11:59pm. Meaning no bars, alcohol, parties, fraternity men, etc. If you have a question about this, please ask me or your risk management chair. Next, we have an All-Panhellenic Greek Education this Wednesday at 6pm! A flier will be sent out tomorrow with the location! I'm just waiting on confirmation as there is a lot of construction going on right now. Also, your Panhellenic delegate should have sent all the Greek education dates out. Remember you must go to TWO by the end of the semester, I recommend planning this out now. Please remember we are switching to the qualities form for event registrations. Your Panhellenic delegate should have sent the QR code out as well. Any questions about any of this please let me know!
- Director of Public Relations: Liv Doro (<u>Olivia.Doro@unco.edu</u>)
  - Welcome back ladies, I'm so excited for a new semester with y'all. First, I want to give a HUGE thank you to all the social media chairs in each chapter. These past few weeks I've thrown a lot out there and they have been amazing at getting the content I need and spreading Panhellenic events. For those of you who don't know Panhellenic received a grant for our social media to help with recruitment and our last one launched today. Please keep uploading content in the Photocircle and I'll be creating little social media challenges to get more content from all of our chapters. That said, social media is a huge part of recruitment, but please be mindful of what you're posting right now, especially if you are uploading it into the Panhellenic Photocircle. Please be aware of what's in the picture. My office hours are Thursday's from 11am-2pm. Thanks, and good luck with recruitment.
- Director of Recruitment Counselors: Emma Kurtz (Emma.Kurtz@unco.edu)

 Hi, everyone! The pi rho chis did absolutely amazing during work week and are all ready for recruitment this weekend! If you have any questions or concerns for me, please don't hesitate to reach out. Let's have an awesome recruitment!

### Cabinet Reports

- IFC Liaison:
  - Hi everyone, last week we elected a new Director of Marketing which is Josh Lau from Lambda Chi. And this week we are busy with recruitment. We hope everyone has a great week!

MGC Liaison: No reportRHA Liaison: No Report

Student Senate Liaison: No Report

UPC Liaison:

UPC is Hiring. Please email
 Jesus.GarciaRamos@unco.edu for more information.
 You need to submit a cover letter and resume to apply.

#### Chapter Reports

- Alpha Omicron Pi:
  - Hi everyone, hope you all had a great summer and first week of school. We are so excited to be back on campus. Our sisters had a great summer making memories. We had so much fun during work week preparing for recruitment and are looking forward to it this weekend. We are so Excited! We also had fun attending events during the first week of school. That's all I have. I hope you all have a good, safe week and recruitment. Go Bears!

#### Alpha Phi:

- Hi everybody! Happy Monday! We hope you all had a
  wonderful summer but are very excited to start this
  next semester with you! We had a super fun time at
  Meet the Greeks and the Panhellenic and IFC
  Barbecue! We are looking forward to our picnic and
  game social with Delta Zeta on Wednesday! Have a
  great recruitment!
- Alpha Sigma Alpha:
  - Hey all, we had a great time at work week, and we hope other chapters did as well. I also hope the rest of you had a great week of classes as well. Not much to report on other than that this week we are preparing for recruitment, doing extra mock run throughs, and

getting ready to welcome our new sister's home. We are super excited for recruitment and especially bid day. Other than that, that's all we have. If you have any questions, my number is below.

#### Delta Zeta:

 Hey everyone! We are so excited to be back. DZ is super excited about recruitment and welcoming people to our chapter. We have our philanthropy event big man coming up September 14-16 so keep an eye out for that! We are looking forward to our social with Alpha Phi! We hope everyone has a great week!

## Sigma Kappa:

- Hi everyone! We are super excited to be back. Sigma Kappa can't wait for the recruitment. Some of our sisters went on the field and we won the shootout at the soccer game. We enjoyed our work week and loved being able to do mock run-throughs with Delta Zeta, Alpha Sigma Alpha, and Alpha Phi. Two of our members were able to attend a conference to learn more about Sigma Kappa over the summer and brought back many new things. Hope you are having a good school year so far!
- Old Business
  - o N/A
- New Business
  - N/A
- Motion for Adjournment
  - o Motion for Adjournment by: Delta Zeta
  - Seconded by: Alpha Phi
  - Meeting adjourned at 5:14pm
- Upcoming Meetings:
  - Our next meeting is September 12th